[image: image1.png]



Oct. 20, 2010

  Minutes





Board Attendees: David McFarlane (leave 8:10), Andrew Healy, Chip Kittredge, Boyd Matchett, Peter Calverley, David Taylor, Gerry Kluwak, Ted Tichinoff
Regrets: Rob Corcoran
Absent: 
1. Approval of the agenda. It was moved by Dave McFarlane and seconded by Chip Kittredge to approve the agenda with additional items under new business.  Carried.
2. Adoption of minutes of Sept. 1 meeting.   

It was moved by Dave McFarlane and seconded by Pete Calverley to adopt the minutes of the Sept. 1 meeting as amended.  Carried.  
Adoption of minutes of Sept. 15 meeting.  It was moved by Dave McFarlane and seconded by Chip Kittredge to adopt the minutes of the Sept. 15 meeting as amended. Carried  
3. Business arising from the minutes:  A subcommittee was struck to discuss potential conflicts of interest and bring back a report to the Nov. meeting.  The subcommittee shall include Ted Tichinoff, Gerry Kluwak, Dave McFarlane and David Taylor. 
4. TLA Board meeting format:  A general discussion revealed no obvious problems with the present format.  The President may use his right to highlight certain agenda items as being a priority for the meeting in question.
5. Committee Reports: 

· Communications:  The History project is ongoing and will hopefully be available to be sent to the printer in January.  Candidate statements on our website are not edited and thus should appear under a TLA disclaimer in future years.
· Finance: Year to date report: We anticipate a surplus this year.
· Fish and wildlife:  The TLA was not offered a seat on the fishery management planning advisory committee.  MNR staff have indicated that we will be contacted for our input during the planning process.
· Member services: Final membership report was submitted that showed a small overall increase in membership for the year 2010.  The membership review committee is considering changes to the membership fees and will report back with recommendations.
· Natural resources: The campsite cleanup program now has 25 campsites that TLA members have visited, maintained and reported on. This initiative will continue next year and be publicized in the Times.  The Temagami Island Trails dock was removed by MNR for safety reasons. The board recognizes the need for a dock at that site and requests the finance committee to research and consider this in the preparation of the 2011 budget.  The MNR has indicated that support with the permitting and insurance issues is available.  A future project for this committee may be to republish a trails map of Temagami Island and perhaps even a trails map for the lake watershed.
· Planning: We as yet have no chair for this committee.  Volunteers are welcome to apply.
· Protection of Persons and Property: Property patrols thus far have found no obvious cases of vandalism or break and entry.
· Taxes and Municipal: We will contact the new mayor and budget committee chair as soon as possible after the election.
· Temagami Region Studies Institute: The TRSI is a possible source of funds for future water quality studies.
5. Water Quality: We are investigating partners for next summer water quality initiatives.  Water levels remain low but have risen slightly over the past few weeks.
6. New Business:   It was moved by Ted Tichinoff and seconded by Dave Taylor to accept the resignation of Rob Corcoran with regret.  Rob has indicated that he will return in a few months to once again become involved in committee work.  Carried.
It was moved by Gerry Kluwak and seconded by Boyd Matchett that, considering he has indicated an interest in serving as a Director of the TLA by allowing his name to stand on the ballot in the past, Will Goodman, Island 352,  be offered a seat on the Board to replace a retiring director.  Carried.
As the TLA By-Laws state that one member may not act as Vice-President and Treasurer at the same time we will resolve this at the Nov. meeting.
7. Motion to adjourn:   It moved by David Taylor and seconded by Gerry Kluwak to adjourn the meeting at  8.35 P.M.  Carried.

Next meeting date is Nov. 24, 7 PM  
